WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING FOR SEPTEMBER 24, 2018
Present: Bill Anton, Mickey Parker-Jennings, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Gail Wyman, Kord Scott, Ilana Newton, Leigh Merinoff
Call to Order: 4:02 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Bills and Pay Orders: n/a
Members of the Public: n/a
Principal’s Report: n/a
Superintendent’s Report: WCSU retreat on Sept. 26, 2018
Old Business: 
Options and next steps for WES:  Carolyn P. presented the defense of the WES’ AGS proposal before the State Board in Chester on Sept. 19. It became clear that the State Board needs legal counsel. The push-back from various districts is seeing an effect.
The WES board signed on to a litigation hold.
Carolyn spoke with the attorney Mark Oettinger about the ballot point language:

1. Shall the Windham Board be authorized to close the school upon forced merger? 


2. Shall the Windham Board sell the school assets to the Town?
The warning for the vote should go out at the latest by Oct. 1, 2018, before the State Board’s meets again on Oct. 2, 2018.

Carolyn P. has had numerous conversations with a variety of people in town about the school’s assets and their absorption by the MUUD in the event of a forced merger. The majority of Windham residents is opposed to this.
Carolyn P. will be clarifying certain aspects of her presentation with the State Board, i. e., that there is currently only one home-schooled child not attending WES (as opposed to Oliver Olson statement of 40% at the meeting in Chester), that there is a big difference busing middle and high school students down a treacherous hill vs. Kindergarten and elementary students, particularly in cases of emergencies, and that pre-school children are taken to their facilities by their parents.

Leigh M. is willing to donate funds for the NEASC membership, and a separate group in town is going ahead with the process to apply for accreditation as an independent school. 
Howie I. would like to start a petition to leave the WRMUUD.

Public outreach will need to be planned before the vote to illuminate to Windham residents the extra-curricular programs, the farm program and other learning opportunities WES is currently offering to the students, which would no longer be available in case of a forced merger.

Bill A. agreed that there are no savings expected with the Act 46 merger and the transition will be highly disruptive.

Next Meeting: Oct. 1, 2018, at 4 pm
Adjourn: 5:20 pm
